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Mah lanu vlach? (What to 
us and to you, what have 
we to do you?) 
Mah li ulchah, Yehoshua 
Ben El Elyon? (What to 
me and to you, Yehoshua 
Son of the Most High   
G-d?) 
Mah li valach? (What 
have I to do with thee) 
Mah nishteh? (What shall 
we drink) 
Mah ta'aseh? (What are 
you doing?) 
Mah tevakkeshun? (What 
do you seek?) 
Mah tov! (How good!) 
Mah tovu ohalecha! (How 
goodly, beautiful, are 
thy tents!) 
Mah yitzdak Enosh im El? 
(How then can Man be 
justified with G-d?) 
Mah zeh? (What is this? 
why is this?) 
Mah zot? (What is this?) 
mah (what) 
mahalach (walkway) 
mahamorot (watery pits) 
makal (rod, branch, 
staff 
makel (stick, staff) 
makel SHAQED (a branch 
of an almond tree) 
makevet (hammer) 
makh'ov (pain, grief) 
makhah gedolah (with a 
great blow) 
makhaneh,machaneh (camp) 
makhar (tomorrow) 
makheseh (shelter, 
cover) 
makhmad (darling, 
delight, desire, 
precious) 
makhon (place, 
foundation) 
makhovim (sufferings) 
makhseh (refuge, 
shelter) 
makhsor, machsor 
(poverty, want) 
makhtesh (mortar) 
makkah (blow, wound) 
plague, slaughter) 
makkah gedolah         
(a great stroke/blow) 
makkah gedolah me'od    
(a very great slaughter) 
makkah rabbah (great 
slaughter, 
many stripes) 
makkah rabbah me'od    
(a very great plague) 
makkat bilti sarah     
(a continual stroke) 
makkot (plagues, 
strokes, marks of 
strokes, scars, wounds, 
blows) 

maklot (rods, branches, 
staffs,sticks) 
makom (place of rest, 
place, home, dwelling, 
haunt, post, site, room) 
makom berosh (chief 
place) 
makom hazeh (this place) 
Makom Kadosh (Holy 
Place, i.e. the Beis 
Hamikdash) 
makom kever (burial 
place) 
makom ne'eman (firm 
place) 
makor chayyim         
(fountain of life) 
makor dimah (a fountain 
of tears) 
Makor Mayim Chayyim  
["Fountain, source of 
Living Waters," YIRMEYAH 
2:13] 
Makor Mayim Chayyim 
(Fountain of Living 
Waters) 
Makor Yisroel (Fountain 
of Israel) 
makor (fountain spring) 
makriv kadosh (holy 
offering) 
malach (angel)                  
malach chazak (strong 
angel) 
malach hasheyni (second 
angel) 
malach kadosh (holy 
angel) 
malach ohr (an angel of 
light) 
malach (messenger, i.e. 
Malach HaBrit, HaAdon 
[see Malachi 3:1])  
malachim habechirim 
(chosen angels, 
holy angels) 
malachim (angels, 
envoys) 
malbish arumim (clothing 
the naked) 
malbush nochri (foreign 
apparel) 
malbush (clothing, 
vestments, religious 
robes) 
Malcam (Molech) 
Malchuso (His Kingdom) 
malchut (reign, 
royal majesty) 
Malchut ((Messianic) 
Kingdom) 
Malchut Asa (of the 
reign of Asa) 
Malchut Hashem (Kingdom 
of God) 
Malchut HaShomayim 
(Kingdom of Heaven) 
malchut olam 
(everlasting kingdom) 
Malchuto (His Kingdom) 

male No'am (full of 
pleasantness) 
maleh chukat haTorah 
(full statute 
requirement of the 
Torah) 
Malkah (Queen) 
Malkat HaShomayim (the 
Queen of Heaven) 
Malkat Sheva (Queen of 
Sheba) 
Malkeinu (our King) 
Malkhut (Kingdom, Realm) 
malkhutecha (thy 
kingdom) 
Malki (My King) 
malko'ach (plunder, 
prey, booty) 
malkosh (latter rain, 
spring rain) 
malon (inn, lodging 
place) 
malon orkhim 
(travelers'lodge) 
malshin (informer, 
accuser) 
maluchah (kingdom) 
malveh (lender) 
mamash (definitely) 
mamashus (real worth) 
mamlachah (kingdom) 
mamlakhot (kingdoms) 
mamlechot eretz 
(kingdoms of the earth) 
mamlechot (kingdoms) 
mammon (the wealth of 
the Olam HaZeh) 
mamrim (rebellious) 
mamzerim (illegitimate 
children) 
man'ul (lock, door bolt) 
manhig (leader) 
manhigim (leaders, 
one of the wealthier 
Baale-Battishe Jews, 
the gedolim of Judaism) 
manhigut ruchanit 
(spiritual leadership/ 
administration) 
mano'ach (rest, place of 
rest) 
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